
CENWP-OD-B        06 February 2023 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD  
 
SUBJECT: 23BON004 Spillbay 18 Closure for Infrastructure Assessment 
 
On 06 February 2023, from 0730 until 1139, the BON spillway, including spill bay 18, was 
closed to allow for boat access to assess the B-Branch erosion.  B-Branch remained in operation, 
however there was no attraction flow for about four hours. 

Fish Impacts:  
Spillbay 18 provides attraction flow to the B-Branch entrance.  It is the only spillway ladder 
currently operating so fish could have been delayed.  Total fish passage numbers at Bonneville 
have been less than 10 fish per day for the last few weeks, likely resulting in minimal impacts to 
fish passage.  

 
 

Sincerely, 
Bonneville Project Fisheries 

  
Comments from others –  
 
CRITFC –  
-----Original Message----- 
From: Tom Lorz <lort@critfc.org>  
Sent: Tuesday, February 07, 2023 8:44 AM 
To: Mackey, Tammy M CIV USARMY CENWP (USA) <Tammy.M.Mackey@usace.army.mil> 
Subject: [Non-DoD Source] Re: FPOM: Official Coordination - 23BON04 MFR Spillbay 18 closure 
 
did we coordinate this one?  if so good if not we need to put on agenda and ask why it was not.  
Honestly this is not a bad time of year January better though. 


